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SCHOOL NEWSLETTER  April 2018  
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
It is my pleasure to write to you in the absence of Principal Jim Douglas who is 
away on long service leave until the end of term. 2018 has got off to an 
excellent start at Riverside Education Support Centre. New enrolments, 
completed building works, professional development activities and future 
planning have all shaped our activities for the remainder of the year.  
 
We have 50 students enrolled for Term 1, spread across classes from Kindy 

and Pre-Primary through to Year 6. Several students have joined us this term and we warmly 
welcome Focus, Tyler, Lachlan, Ashton and Yasmin and their families into our school community. 
Also, welcome to Dane who joined us late last year. We acknowledge it is a big step for you and your 
children to adapt to a new school, so please let us know if there is anything we can do to facilitate 
your child’s learning journey with us.  
 
Many of our enrolments come via word of mouth about the quality of our school program and 
professionalism of our staff. If you are presented with the opportunity, let people know we still have 
space for new enrolments in some classes for 2018. Enrolment inquiries can be initiated for all 
classes for 2019 too, especially for Kindergarten. 
 
2018 started with a brand new administration building. The only room unchanged was the 
Principal’s office: his patience and ongoing good humour throughout the adjacent noisy construction 
period were very much appreciated. The new reception area is more efficient and parent-friendly, I 
now have a dedicated office area, our Manager Corporate Services also has her own office and we 
have improved storage space. These are all signs of a growing school with a focus on “high 
performance and high care” (Focus 2018 commitment - Department of Education). 
 
The Department of Education budget cuts have unfortunately limited our capacity for professional 
development activities for staff this year. Nevertheless, the Principal and Deputy Principal are 
undertaking essential leadership-focused activities to build connection with DoE strategic planning 
and to meet the evolving needs of our student community. Our STEM (science, technology, 
engineering and mathematics) program, which integrates learning from other curriculum areas into 
a very popular science program, has also been enhanced by attendance at a recent STEM conference 
by Mrs Edwards. 
 
This year our regular newsletters are being replaced by a more compact communication from the 
school’s leadership team to our entire community and separate class-by-class information 
newsletters from each class to their respective parent groups. Look out for these in Term 2.  
 
I remind you of the Swimming Carnival on Wednesday. Parents and carers are welcome to attend, 
and we encourage you sit with your children during recess and lunch times, leaving them with their 
peers and teachers during the carnival times.  Please refrain from taking photographs of children 
who are not your own. 
 
SCHOOL PROCEDURE – ABSENT FROM CLASS: Tracking of absenteeism is a legal requirement placed 
upon all schools by the Department of Education.  
 
There are ways you can help: 
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 If your child is going to be absent, please inform us at your earliest opportunity to explain 

why. Phone 9534 0328 or call in to the school office. 

 If picking up your child from school during normal school hours, your first action is to call 

into the school office to obtain a release note. Your child cannot leave class without this. 

SCHOOL PROCEDURE – CONTACT DETAILS: Remember to advise the school office of your change of 
contact details or any changes to your emergency contact details. These are vital links should we 
need to reach out for any reason related to your child’s wellbeing. 
 
 
Following are some community announcements which will be of interest, several of which invite 
your participation. These announcements/events come to us through DoE communication channels 
and are included for that reason. We would be pleased to hear from you if you attend and want to 
recommend or comment on their usefulness.  
 
Whilst it has been a busy start to the year, I am always delighted as I move through the school and 
see students actively engaged in a wide variety of activities. Strengthening the communication 
between home and school is always valuable and I welcome feedback from you, our parents and 
school community, to continue to enhance the opportunities for students. 
 
Term 1 finishes on Friday this week. Students return to school on Tuesday 1st May. Enjoy a relaxing 
and safe term break. 
 
Best regards, 
 
 

Tamarra Rekman, Deputy Principal 

         
P (08) 9534 0328 

E Tamarra.Rekman@education.wa.edu.au    W www.riversideesc.wa.edu.au 

 
 

 

GREENFIELDS DENTAL THERAPY CENTRE – SCHOOL HOLIDAY CLOSURE 

 
Greenfields Dental Therapy Centre (9581 3895) will be closed on the following days during 
the school holidays: 

 Tuesday 17.4.18 

 Friday 20.4.18 

 Wednesday 25.4.18 
  
In case of EMERGENCY please call: 

 Between 8:00am-4.30pm Mount Henry: 9313 0552 

 For after-hours emergencies please call: 9325 3452 

mailto:Tamarra.Rekman@education.wa.edu.au
http://www.riversideesc.wa.edu.au/


Riverside ESC Newsletter -- Page 3 

IMMUNISATION INFORMATION SESSION 
 
Parents/carers are invited to an informal information session about Influenza and Meningococcal W 
immunisations. These immunisations are free for children under 5 years old.  
You will have the opportunity to ask any questions and meet the immunisations team. This event is 
not restricted to families of Riverside ESC; please 
share with other families you think may benefit from 
learning more about immunisation. 
There will be an opportunity to book appointments to 
have your immunisations at the Child and Parent 
Centre every fortnight or at the other immunisations 
clinics located in Peel.  
There will also be a free sausage sizzle! 
Date:  Thursday 19 April 2018.  
Time:  12.00pm to 1.00pm  
Venue:  Child and Parent Centre, Kooljack Street, Dudley Park 
Website:  Childandparentcentres.wa.edu.au 
Contact: 95375603 or cpcadmin@anglicarewa.org.au 
 

PARENTS BEWARE – THESE APPS ARE NOT WHAT THEY APPEAR TO BE: 
 

 
This information provided by Clinical Nurse-School Health, Child and Adolescent health Service W.A. 

http://www.childandparentcentres.wa.edu.au/
mailto:cpcadmin@anglicarewa.org.au
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 PARENT WORKSHOP – KEEPING YOUR CHILD SAFE 
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